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13th December 2021 
 
Deputy Sorca Clarke, 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House, 
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2. 
E-mail: sorca.clarke@oireachtas.ie 
 
Dear Deputy Clarke, 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
following parliamentary question, which was submitted to this department for response. 
 
PQ 58517/21  
 
To ask the Minister for Health the estimated additional capacity an increase of €5 million in respite 
care services would provide. 
 
HSE Response 
 
The HSE and its funded Agencies provide respite care to children and adults with disabilities. Respite 
can occur in a variety of settings for various lengths of time, depending on the needs of the individual 
service user and their family or carer, and according to available resources. Respite is not always 
centre-based and can be provided in a number of ways, e.g. Centre based; In-Home; Home-to-Home; 
Family Support, etc. As a vital part of the continuum of services for families, respite potentially helps 
prevent out-of-home full-time residential placements, preserves the family unit, and supports family 
stability. 
 
The HSE is very much aware of the importance of respite service provision for the families of both 
children and adults with disabilities and the impact the absence of respite service provision can have 
on other services being delivered. 
 
2021 Developments 
 
In the National Service Plan 2021, the HSE was allocated €5 million to provide nine additional centre-
based respite services, delivering some 10,400 additional respite nights along with a range of 
alternative respite projects including Saturday clubs, breakaway schemes, and summer schemes.  
 
The HSE and disability service providers recognise the critical need and importance of disability 
supports for people and their families. This includes respite care provision. The impact of COVID-19 
on people’s lives has and continues to be very significant. Our collective aim is to restore services and 
ensure continuity of services in a safe way and in line with the very significant investment made by the 
State and funded agencies. 
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In this context, we welcome the recent announcements from the Government of additional funding for 
Disability Services for 2022. The specific breakdown of this investment will be discussed as part of the 
normal service planning process and will be detailed in the National Service Plan. However, the HSE 
anticipates that significant funding will be allocated for the development of additional Respite Services. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Bernard O’Regan 
Head of Operations - Disability Services,  
Community Operations 
 


